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Official Championship Communication: 
 

 

Subject: FIA Wildcard Entrants | Seeding/Start Order Clarification. 
 
The FIA wishes to clarify the subject of FIA Wildcard Entries and running order in the 2025 FIA 
European Historic Rally Championship, effective immediately and ahead of Round 2, Historic 
Vltava Rallye.  FIA Wildcard entrants are not eligible to score points within FIA EHRC. 
 
Article 4.1.6 of the 2025 FIA EHRC Sporting Regulations states: 
 
Art 4.1.6: Wildcard registrations will provide Competitors with the following benefits: 

- Seeded within the main FIA EHRC field, on expected performance order on all days 
of the competition 

- Service area allocation within the main FIA EHRC service area. 
- Support from the FIA on-event team. 

 
The FIA acknowledges that the event Supplementary Regulations for the opening rounds of 
the championship have stated a difference to this regulation, indicating that FIA Wildcard 
entrants will ‘follow’ the main EHRC registered competitors on Leg 1 and in the Starting Order. 
 
Event bulletins will be published from both Historic Vltava Rallye and Rallye Antibes VHC to 
correct their Supplementary Regulations on start order in accordance with Art, 4.1.6. 
 
Article 4.1.6 of the FIA EHRC Sporting Regulations 2025 is the correct definition of where an 
FIA Wildcard entry will be seeded in an event based on their entry under Wildcard status. 
 
For clarity, FIA Wildcard entries (in Categories 1-4) are to be seeded within the EHRC 
registered crews on performance grounds, as the above regulation states on all remaining 
rounds of FIA EHRC 2025. 
 
This is a clarification only and the Supplementary Regulations for events listed above will be 
updated by official bulletin through their own official noticeboard (ONB). 
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